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From the Leadership Team   

Dear families 
 

Welcome to Semester 2! As you can see from the calendar we posted on Facebook and 

messaged home to you, Term 3 is going to be huge! Eco-Rangers, Student Representative 

Council and Northern Territory Learning Commissioners (NTLC) continue to meet 

regularly, offering their time and energy to make our school shine in the community. Elea 

and Helava (NTLC) represented Ross Park this week when the Federal Minister for 

Education, Minister Jason Clare, held a Youth Round Table to discuss the current situation 

in Alice Springs. They were the only primary school students participating. How proud we 

are of them! 

Matthew Owen, NT Music School, held the first Ross Park 

Band rehearsal on Tuesday and it was incredible to be part of 

their inaugural meeting. Musicians arrived ready for a 7.30am 

start and immediately gelled as a group. I am looking forward 

to the first performance given how they are already working 

together. A celebration of the Arts continues next week with 

Alice Can Dance rehearsals beginning for some of our older students and Beat Cluster 

rehearsals too. Our Transition students celebrated 100 days of learning at school this week 

with a glow party and followed it up with a trip to see Possum Magic, joining the Year 1 

and 2 students at Araluen theatre. Preschool students have enjoyed Bush Preschool and a 

visit to the Community Gardens.  

We use our Facebook page to keep you up to date with the daily events at school. If you 

follow us on Facebook, you will have seen that we have a number of new staff and others 

who have changed roles as well as a very exciting addition to the Ross Park family. 

During the holidays Imogen Harper gave birth to her daughter, Annie- 

congratulations to Imy and her family. 

We have welcomed Leisa Cousins to the library to 

support students to choose and read books and return 

our library to the heart of the school and  

Miss Megan and Miss Ellie to 1 

Chisholm as classroom assistants.  

  

Upcoming Events 
 
Term 3 
 
Week 3 
 
Monday 31st  July 
Alice can Dance Rehearsal 
 
Tuesday 1s August 
Preschool Advocate Art 
Awards Excursion 
RPPS Band Rehearsal 7.30 am 
 
Wednesday 2nd – Friday 4th  
August 
Australian Maths Competition 
Year 3-6 
 
Thursday 3rd August 
Bush Preschool Simpsons Gap 
Alice Beat Cluster Rehearsal 
 
Friday 4th  August 
Junior Assembly 
Interschool Sport – Soccer 
Ross Park Cross Country 
 
Week 4 
 
Monday 7th August 
PICNIC DAY – NO SCHOOL 
 
Tuesday 8th August 
Bush Preschool Simpsons Gap 
Alice Beat Cluster Rehearsal 
RPPS Band Rehearsal 7.30 am 
Year 5/6 Kudrenko Velodrome 
 
Wednesday 9th August 
Alice can Dance Rehearsal 
Year 5 Hawker Velodrome 
 
Thursday 10th August 
Preschool Advocate Art 
Awards Excursion 
 
Friday 11th  August 
Whole School Assembly 
Interschool Sport – Soccer 
Ross Park Cross Country 
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Bec Hewitt and Alex Morton will be sharing the second Assistant Principal role; as is always 

the case, you can come and meet with any one of the leadership team when you need us or 

just come and say hello so we get to know all of our families better. 

 

 

Last Friday teachers from Ross Park joined with teachers from Braitling, Bradshaw and Larapinta to investigate a 

new maths resource, Learning Through Doing. We will benefit from working together as a network and have the 

support to embed even more hands on learning in Maths across the school. The program’s structure is based on 

evidence that shows how children learn best and that is hands on, experimenting and trying new concepts in a 

safe and supportive learning environment, before working collaboratively with peers and then consolidating 

individual learning. This long established and successful structure has been packaged in a program that supports 

teaching, learning and assessment.  

 

The Rona Glynn team spent the day learning about limit setting and positive behaviour strategies so that they can 

be the best educators for our children. 

 

Thank you for your early support this term to help us strive to be the best we can be. Whether it has been attending 

our School Council Meeting, our Preschool Family Committee Meeting, coming to assembly or returning to the 

routine of getting children to school ready to learn each day- no mean feat some days we know- thank you. This 

Sunday we are looking for volunteers to help us tidy up our Library Garden so that we can start using it as an 

outdoor learning space. We will be at the back of the library from 9am. If you can help us improve our outside 

learning spaces, please bring shovels, rakes, wheelbarrows and if you have a Ute or car and trailer to take green 

waste to the tip and return with mulch, that would be helpful too.  

 

 

 

 

  

Kate Worrall 

Assistant Principal 
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Year 2 Dingoes  

 
We have been writing poetry this last week, here are some samples. 
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Year One/Two Rock Wallabies 
 

Year One Sea Turtles 
 
 
 

The Magic of Possum 
Magic 

 

The Transition, Year One and Year Two students have been reading and learning about 
Australia, possums and being visible and invisible in anticipation for their visit to Araluen 
Theatre to see the Monkey Baa’s children’s theatre production of Possum Magic. The 
show featured exciting live action, stage magic and puppetry. It was awesome! 
 
For their learning, the Transition students discovered what makes a ring-tailed possum 
unique for biological science. The Year One and Two students mapped the journey Hush 
and Grandma Poss took and learnt about capital cities and states and territories as they 
travelled around Australia, exploring how to use proper nouns in the process.  

 
“In Possum Magic I liked that he turned visible. A proper 
noun starts with a capital letter, it can be a place and a 
person.” – Tzuriel, Year One.  
 
“I liked when Grandma Poss and Hush were eating 
lamingtons and then they danced” - Sam G, Year One.  
 
I liked the story it was exciting, they had adventures. I like 
the party because there was food. A proper noun has a 
capital letter, it’s a place or a person.” – Liam, Year Two.  
 

“I liked when they ate the lamingtons and my Auntie’s city (Darwin) was in the book”. – 
Jailahni, Year Two.   
 
The Year One Sea Turtles and Year One/Two Rock Wallabies celebrated the story on 
Wednesday by coating lamingtons in chocolate sauce and coconut from Hobart, making 
vegemite sandwiches in Darwin, eating an Anzac biscuit from Adelaide and chewing a 
Mintie from Melbourne. Jackson (Year Two) beat Mrs Pedrotti in tearing the Mintie 
wrapper into the longest piece. She’s waiting for battle No. 2, Jackson.    
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Our Transition team had the best day yesterday! What an amazing 100 day journey they have had. 

Here’s to the next 100 superstars  
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On Monday the junior school had a couple of inspirational visitors. Students were lucky to learn 

from Kate and Jol Temple, authors of funny picture books and engaging graphic novels.  

They read their picture books with passion and funny voices. Bringing them to life with an 

enormous Ibis (Bin Chicken).  

Afterwards they took the Year 2 students aside and shared their words of encouragement for 

writing stories.  

1. Perfect is the enemy of awesome.  

2. Be weird, your strangeness is your magic. 

3. Read for fun. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

“ Kate & Jol Temple  ·  
  Thanks Ross Park! We loved visiting! Lots of fun!” 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/katejoltemple?comment_id=Y29tbWVudDo3NzU0MzM4NDc3MDU0MzdfMjQ1MDE4MzU4MTgyNzQyMQ%3D%3D&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVZTm6ybY2To6tq70brt_q3Dihipeb2DjhTuxaJkMuUbmajBQB1eyBzgoWQjvubk764RGen7ea91I-3J_JAg7oymlyAL8sZW1FP9Qn6oROJRkH4naUaKOTiACP2iM_hQNs7FZDsLBAMoI6ZiSwutdYARzfTEHfeNoCYqSIhR_aYIRVNBCiflaIledmiGaRdYvQ&__tn__=R%5d-R
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Glitter, tinsel, sparkles and Christmas tunes today as 

the SRC raised funds for charity. Thanks to all those 

who supported their KINDNESS in thinking of others 

less fortunate. 
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Ross Park Eco Rangers working to keep our community clean! 

 

If you are at Ross Park Oval after school or on the weekend for sport, keep an eye out for Eco Ranger 

baskets for rubbish and container recycling. 

 

A great way that the Eco Rangers are working to keep our shared spaces clean and recycling waste 

for visitors to Ross Park Oval. 
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Seriously beneficial physical activity: 
We're burning off energy, releasing aggression, fostering bonding and trust, teaching children around boundaries and 
consent, increasing resilience and grittiness, and even making your kid smarter! Have a read of some of the benefits:  
 

• Positive touch during play fighting nurtures children, decreases stress hormones and boosts the immune system. 
It’s important to the development of language, physicality, and social and emotional skills.  
 

• When you’re playing these games you’re bonding with your kid. When you throw them in the air and catch them, 
or swing them upside down, or have them balance on you, when you undertake any somewhat risky activity, you’re 
building your child’s trust in you that you will keep them safe. 

 

• Grappling Einstein?! Psychologists have discovered that the extent to which children engage in rough and tumble 
play is a stronger predictor of their first-grade academic performance than their kindergarten test scores. The reason 
behind this relationship is twofold. First, roughhousing builds resilience, enabling children to view failures as 
opportunities for growth. This intellectual toughness helps them recover from setbacks as they progress through 
school. Second, research by neuroscientists on both animal and human brains shows that rough-and-tumble play 
leads to elevated levels of a chemical called brain-derived neurotrophic factor (BDNF). BDNF stimulates the growth 
of neurons in the parts of the brain responsible for memory, reasoning, and advanced learning – key skills for 
academic success. 

 

• When adults wrestle with kids and occasionally let the children win, they learn a central, moral principle of life: 
that we protect those who are smaller and weaker. 

 

• We use a timer to enforce consistent breaks. This allows kids to rev up and cool down repeatedly, which helps 
children learn to control their impulses. 

 

• When we play competitive elimination games we are teaching kids to win, but more importantly teaching kids to 
lose with grace, and follow the rules. 

 

• The entire class is a training ground for managing conflicts and emotional regulation. Physical play creates fun, 
exciting situations in which children have to apply self-regulation.  Even though they’re smaller than you, kids will 
still have to control their strength and learn when things have gone too far. 

 

• The unpredictability of our sport actually rewires the brain, contributing to behavioural flexibility - in short, our 
sessions will help your little ones cope with unexpected hurdles in their day to day lives. 
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